Dear Co-Laborer's in Christ,

"To God Be the Glory; Great Things He Has Done!!"

Ministry: After years of hard work, much prayer and countless hours of training and preparation, Wone Baptist Church has its own National Pastor! The work was originally started by the Schell family, who after furlough, felt God changing their direction of ministry and did not return to Pohnpei. In November of 2002 we assumed responsibility for the work at Wone Baptist Church. We felt the greatest need at that time was to train a National Pastor for the work in Wone. I felt that Clayton Eliam was the man that God had His hand upon for the Pastorate. After working side by side with Clayton for 3 years and after much prayer, I felt he was ready to assume the Pastorate. On April 16<sup>th</sup> I scheduled his Ordination Examination after which the examining committee unanimously recommended Clayton be ordained to the Pastorate. That night we had a feast and Clayton's Ordination Service at Wone. It was with much honor and Praise to the Lord that I was able to present Clayton to Wone Baptist Church as their first National Pastor. I believe that Clayton, along with his wife Linda and their two small children, Cheryl and Nathan will do a wonderful work for the Lord. We praise the Lord for this glorious accomplishment during our first term on the field.

Since turning the work over to Clayton, the Lord has opened a door of opportunity in the village of Tomworolong. This village has no Baptist work and is predominately Catholic. We have been given an invitation to come and hold services by a family whose parents are shut-in's. We had our third service there last night which was a wonderful blessing. We also have an invitation to go to another family's home in the same village. We are praying and seeking God's will to see if He would have us start a church here. Please make this a matter of prayer with us.

This summer finishes our first term on the field. Because I was in the States last year due to my illness we are going to push our furlough back. I felt this would be the appropriate thing to do to compensate for the time we spent in the States. We have scheduled our furlough beginning, January 2006, and will be available for meetings at this time. If you will be having a Mission Conference or would like to schedule an individual meeting you may contact the Mission board with your request or contact us personally at <a href="mailto:g3milgrim@yahoo.com">g3milgrim@yahoo.com</a>. We look forward to seeing each of you and sharing how God has blessed the ministry on Pohnpei.

Family: Our family is doing great! Cilla has graduated from K5 and Nathaniel has finished his junior year of High School. We are having a great time with Andrew who has flown out to spend the summer with us. We are also hosting a young lady (Meagan Reedy) who is here on a Mission trip from Warrenton, VA. Our oldest son, Aaron, is doing well at this time, but still needs prayer for his physical needs.

Mission Highlights: We were driving home on a Wednesday night from Wone; while driving Patty began talking in a nervous voice. I asked her what was wrong and she said that there was something on the windshield. She thought it was on the inside, but to her relief it was on the outside. So we had a big "Gecko" catch a ride with us all the way to Kolonia town:

Prayer Requests: 1) For the new work in Tomworolong.

- 2) For the new converts at Wone Baptist Church..
- 3) For continued protection for our family as we serve on Pohnpei.

Thank you so much for your labor of love that you demonstrate through your prayers and financial support. May God richly bless you for your sacrifices!

Serving Christ in Micronesia,

The Milgrims - George, Patty, Nathaniel, Priscilla

Thanks for all your ! suggest at the affine!